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No BOG Activity
The Board of Governors has not met since its Thursday, September 6, 2007, meeting. Its next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 15.

At the last meeting the BOG chairman, Mr. Eric Coleman, talked with me about the possibility of arranging for a board training and assessment of the BOG mission. So far as I know nothing is developing along those lines. I think that such training would be valuable. The board has evidently not examined its role for sometime. It has the fiduciary and oversight responsibilities for both the University and the Community and Technical College; however, it meets only five times a year. The committees meet on the same day and the total time the board and committees meet on those days is approximately four to five hours. On September 6, three committees met; one met for an hour and two for one-half hour each. The meetings are consumed by hearing reports; there was little or no deliberation at the September 6 meetings. The material addressing the items to be considered at the meetings was only received by board members three days before the meeting.

I am following up on the conversation that Mr. Coleman and I had about a board training-retreat. I have volunteered to draft a survey instrument to use in assessing board members’ views on what will improve the ability of the board to meet its fiduciary and oversight responsibilities. I am particularly interested in addressing the ethical dilemma of one board having the fiduciary responsibilities of both the University and the Community and Technical College, institutions that are, at times, competing for the same limited resources. 

— Respectfully submitted, Chuck Smith, Ph.D., Professor of Political Science

